
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

   

CORNERSTONE FUNDAMENTAL BAPTIST CHURCH- 1510-19 EMERALD COAST EXECUTIVE VILLAGE, LIMAY, BATAAN, 2103 PHILIPPINES 

Dear Pastor, Church, and Friends, 
 
Praises be unto God for His goodness! We want to thank the Lord for you as our 
faithful partner on our ministry here in Asia particularly in the Philippines. Your 
constant prayers and support have allowed us to carry on. We are extremely thankful 
to the Lord for your ongoing support. God has been consistently blessing the work, 
and His faithfulness is magnified in the success of our church work and activities over 
the last four months. 

We want to thank the Lord for Psalm 93 Camp, the new home of our church, with a 
portion of it also serving as our campsite. Glory to God, for we were able to 
successfully dig the water pump. We are grateful for all of your help during our visit 
to your church. We are currently praying for God’s intervention on the excavation of 
the new auditorium's foundation, which will need the use of a bulldozer and a 
backhoe. Kindly pray for the needs in this project. We have a long way to go, but I 
believe we will get there eventually. 

On our Youth Ministry, last February, they held their Youth Love Banquet. It was filled 
with the beautiful spirit of over 100 young people who gathered to glorify our Lord 
through wonderful worship and activities. As we are committed to building a 
pathway for young people to grow with one another, serve, and honor the Savior, 
we hold Y.P. Night every Friday to keep everyone stay plugged in. We appreciate 
everyone who contributed their time and effort to the event. Thanks to your ongoing 
prayers and support, this event was a big success! 

Over a thousand people praised the Lord as we commemorated our 23rd year as a 
church in March this year. It has been an honor to finally have our brothers and 
sisters in Christ from Holly Spring Baptist Church and Victory Baptist Church after this 
had been delayed because of the pandemic. Together with our guests, we hosted a 
mother and daughter fellowship, with over 300 ladies joining hands to grow in Christ 
through His Words and singing. Even though none of us want to say our goodbyes, 
we know that we would still be connected in spirit and in truth. We are really 
anticipating seeing all of you to witness how God is at work in the Philippines.   

In the upcoming months, we will have our Simultaneous Ladies Fellowship, Mother 
& Daughter, and one of our yearly events, Youth Camp. Please continue to pray for 
us and our mission as our financial obligation is expanding along with our work. Your 
ongoing prayers for us and financial support have been of enormous help. Thank you 
very much, from the bottom of our hearts.  

This year, 2023, we have a lot of activities and ministry goals, and we are extremely 
excited about the growing scope of our ministries. We are really blessed to have you 
all on our side. I appreciate you praying for us. We are also praying for you. Thank 
you for your unwavering love for Missions. Rest assured that we will put forth every 
effort to spread the good news of salvation to many. Until He comes, let us continue 
to serve the Lord and let us continue to occupy. 

God bless you all and we all love you.  

In Christ,  

Bro. Ramil Ofrecio  
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